

SRI AUROBINDO PUBLIC SCHOOL

(Managed by Banarso Devi Oswal Public Charitable Trust, Ludhiana, PAN-AATB5516C)

Senior Secondary School, Affiliated to CBSE, New Delhi Affiliation No: 630089, Recognition No:24/2016-17,

UDISE Code:02090700205

ANOTHER FEATHER IN THE CAP- MS ANILA NAIR RECEIVES BEST PRINCIPAL AWARD

Ms Anila Nair was conferred with 'Principal of the Year- 2024' award by the Universal Mentors Association, a group of school leaders, on March 21, 2024, at Chandigarh. 100 principals from Jammu & Kashmir, Himachal Pradesh, Haryana, Punjab, and the National Capital Region received the award in recognition of their contributions to the general advancement of their individual schools and the field of education.





ARNAY SAINI SHINES IN NATIONAL TAEKWONDO SUB JUNIOR CHAMPIONSHIP

Arnav Saini, a student of class IV-A, won the Silver medal in 37th National Taekwondo Sub Junior Championship, 2023-24, held in Raipur, Chattisgarh. Arnav is a black belt holder in Taekwondo. He has made the school and his parents proud by his achievement. The Principal congratulated him and wished him all the best for his future.





TEACHER TRAINING IN SANAWAR BY MS ANILA NAIR



CBSE designated Ms. Anila Nair as a resource person to train teachers at Lawrence School Sanawar in Kasauli. The training was conducted on March 20. 54 teachers from renowned schools of Kasauli, Dharampur and Solanregions attended the training. The training's focus was Happy Classrooms and Ms. Nair discussed ways to foster a stress-free environment for both teachers and students.





Ms Nair with Mr Himmat Singh Dhillon, Headmaster, Lawrence School Sanawar

TEACHER TRAINING ON PHONETICS



Teachers at Sri Aurobindo Public Schoolreceive high-quality trainings to equip them with knowledge that supports their own learning and exploration. On 28 March, a training was held on 'Phonetics' in Aurobindo Hall from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., for all language teachers and elementary teachers of the school. The resource person, Dr. Seema Singh, has worked for more than 24 years in CBSE schools and international educational organizations. She has a track record of successfully



mentoring and overseeing educators. Dr. Seema described the NATO phonetics alphabet. She also emphasized the importance of word pronunciation since pupils pick up word pronunciation from their teachers in class. The teacher proposed numerous initiatives to teach English language to children in grades KG to X. She helped the teachers realize that different sentences require different levels of emphasis and intonation. She also discussed the cutting-edge approaches to teaching poetry, prose, and even writing assignments, using examples from courses 3, 5 and 10. She also provided a list of terms that over 80% of Indians frequently pronounce incorrectly.

The teachers gained from the engaging and energy-filling nature of the program. Every educator will apply the knowledge in their classrooms as well. The Principal presented a vote of thanks and the Director, Retd Col K J S Randhawa presented a token of gratitude to the resource person.





KG SECTION PRIZE DISTRIBUTION



On Friday, March 1, prizes were distributed to the winners of KG Section, who had participated in various activities throughout the year. The children were enthralled by the prizes they received. When they feel like they are accomplishing their goals and moving forward, it increases their drive to learn and perform better. Students become joyful as a result of the pride and accomplishment it fosters. They growmore self-assured, proud, and driven to earn another rewarding experience with each one they receive. These prizes were given away by the Principal who congratulated the tiny tots on their achievements.













ORIENTATION FOR CLASS NURSERY - UKG

The Orientation meetings for classes Nursery to UKG were held on 29 March and 30 March.Parent attendance at the meetings was about 95%.The Coordinator gave the parents an update on curriculum and syllabus, general directions regarding books and uniforms, activities, and school rules. The Principal then addressed the concerns raised by the parents and went over the assessment plan, transportation, and security.





BIDDING FAREWELL



The school bid an emotional farewell to two of its valuable staff members, Ms Manisha Jhangra and Mr Sanjeev Gupta on March 26, 2024. Everybody reminisced the time spent with them. MsJhangra had been associated with the school from the past eleven years and was an efficient teacher and friendly colleague. Mr Gupta was incharge of the school transport which he handled very competently. The staff wished them the best for their future endeavors.







INTERNAL EXAMINATION AND CBSE BOARD EXAMINATION

The internal exams from class I-XI were conducted from 20 February to 19 March. The Parent Teacher Meeting for result discussion was held on 26 March. The school also wrapped up the CBSE Board Centre for Boards Examination on 29 March. The examinations started on 21 February and were conducted smoothly.

MOVING TOWARDS GREEN ENERGY

In an effort to embrace sustainable development, the school has installed 70 solar panels in Block VI. These panelswill reduce greenhouse gas emissions and lower electricity bills by utilizing the natural energy source of the sun.



SRI AUROBINDO PUBLIC SCHOOL

(Managed by Banarso Devi Oswal Public Charitable Trust, Ludhiana, PAN-AATB5516C) Senior Secondary School, Affiliated to CBSE, New Delhi

Affiliation No: 630089, Recognition No:24/2016-17, UDISE Code:02090700205

Sai Road, Baddi (Himachal Pradesh), India - 173205

Contact: 01795-244330